

23920 Valencia Boulevard • Santa Clarita, California 91355-2196 Phone: (661) 259-2489 • FAX: (661) 259-8125 www.santa-clarita.com

May 30, 2018

The Honorable Freddie Rodriguez

Laurene Weste California State Assembly, District 52

Mayor

Councilmember

Bill Miranda

Councilmember

Cameron Smyth Councilmember

P.O. Box 942849

Sacramento, CA 94249

Marsha McLean SUBJECT: AB 2214 (RODRIGUEZ): SUPPORT

Mayor Pro Tem Dear Assembly Member Rodriguez:

The City of Santa Clarita is pleased to support AB 2214, establishing a voluntary certification Bob Kellar program for drug and alcohol residential recovery facilities.

On May 22, 2018, the Santa Clarita City Council voted unanimously to support AB 2214. As you may know, many local authorities have experienced challenges related to receiving information on drug and alcohol residential recovery facilities. More specifically, the City of

Santa Clarita has experienced challenges in the past related to the location and contact

information of local drug and alcohol residential recovery facilities. We believe this bill strengthens transparency and communication with local authorities related to drug and alcohol

residential recovery facilities.

Should you or your staff require any further information regarding the Santa Clarita City Council's position on this bill, please feel free to contact Intergovernmental Relations Manager Michael P. Murphy at (661) 255-4384 or mmurphy@santa-clarita.com.

Sincerely, Saurene (1) 11

Laurene Weste

Mayor

LW:MH:sk

s\mssis\legislative letters\AB 2214 (Rodriguez) Support\_5.25.18

cc: Members of the City Council

Assembly Member Melissa Melendez

Senator Scott Wilk

Senator Henry Stern

Assembly Member Dante Acosta

Assembly Member Tom Lackey

Kenneth W. Striplin, City Manager

Frank Oviedo, Assistant City Manager

Leadership Team

Michael Murphy, Intergovernmental Relations Manager

Jennifer Quan, League of California Cities